
Boulder County Workforce Development Board Meeting (Full Board Meeting) 

1/24/2025 

Executive Board Attending:  Erin Jones, Corine Waldau, Cindy Scurry and Bernadine Mao 

501c3 Meeting called to order at 8:09 am by Corrine Waldau. The fiscal report was received in email before this meeting.  

All approved.  Question was raised about earning $5. Erin explained that it was interest earned.  We are a non-profit 

status for grant opportunities and applications for grants.    Meeting adjourned at 8:12 am. 

Boulder County Workforce Development Board Meeting called to order at 8:12 am. 

Consent Items 

All consent items were approved.  No questions were asked.   

Director Updates – Erin Jones 

Erin mentioned that board meetings at business locations are the most enjoyed meetings.   

They are actively balancing the budget.  Fiscal year is July 1 – June 30th.  We are in a deficit now and are actively applying 

for grants. 

Applying for RFP – to be a green workforce hub. We serve 3800 individuals in green jobs, and we want to expand our 

resources. 

Applying for an AEAL grant to support GED programs and expand who we serve. 

The Economic Development and International Trade Summit meeting is scheduled for March 18th.  This meeting will host 

regional talent.  Board members are invited to attend.  

VP & Secretary are stepping down from the Executive Board.   

WfBC Economic Impact & Return on Investment presented by Barb Larsen 

Presentation on Opportunity Now Grant presented by Elsa Domingues, Karmin Barcenas, Tonja Ahijevych and Kelly 

Folks from WfBC.   

They encouraged members to assist/connect with these youth focused, state and federal funded programs. Contact Elsa 

if interested at edominguez@bouldercounty.gov 

Executive Committee Election 

Carl, Craig and Matt will all join the Executive Committee.  Positions to be named at a later date. 

Closing Remarks 

Enjoy a tour of the St. Vrain Innovation Center immediately after today’s meeting. 

Meeting was adjourned at 9:28 am.  
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